
 

 
 

Notice of Final Settlement 
 

Project #: SHE 2873-193 
 

Project ID #: 22456 
 

In accordance with the notice provisions contained in 38-26-107 C.R.S. 1973, as 
amended, the Department of Transportation, State of Colorado has established April 
11, 2024, as the date of final settlement with Villalobos Concrete, Inc. in Boulder 
County.  This project is located in Region 4.  Project work consisted of widening SH52 
on the north and south sides to accommodate an additional left turn lane and create a 
6-foot bicycle lane for both eastbound and westbound traffic.  US287 was widened on 
the east to accommodate an additional left turn lane for both northbound and 
southbound traffic.  Radii at all four corners were increased to improve traffic 
movements.  Traffic signal poles, pedestrian poles, and ADA ramps were replaced to 
maintain a pedestrian friendly signalized intersection. Drainage improvements were 
made throughout the intersection including replacing and relocation of an existing 
irrigation concrete box culvert that crosses US287, just south of the intersection, and 
the relocation of concrete lined ditch irrigation facilities that run parallel to US287 on 
the east. 
 
Claims containing a verified statement of the amounts due and unpaid must be in the 
form of a written affidavit and must be received by the Controller, Department of 
Transportation at 2829 W. Howard Pl., Denver, CO 80204 on or before 5:00 p.m. of the 
final settlement date above. 
 
 
Keith Stefanik, P.E., Chief Engineer, Department of Transportation. 
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